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Independent Practice 1: Normal Distribution and Standard Deviation 

1 

A group of 234 students has a mean age of 14.2 years with a standard 
deviation of 0.2 years.  The ages are normally distributed.  How many 
students are younger than 14.3 years?  Express answer to the nearest 
student? 

2 

Battery lifetime is normally distributed for large samples.  The mean 
lifetime is 500 days and the standard deviation is 61 days.  To the 
nearest percent, what percent of batteries have lifetimes longer than 
561 days? 

3 

John’s scores in Chemistry this semester were rather inconsistent:  
200, 145, 125, 155, 135, 200. 
For this population, how many scores are within one standard deviation 
of the mean? 
 

4 

A group of 142 students has a mean age of 12.8 years with a standard 
deviation of 0.4 years.  The ages are normally distributed.  How many 
students are younger than 13 years?  Express answer to the nearest 
student? 

5 

Battery lifetime is normally distributed for large samples.  The mean 
lifetime is 500 days and the standard deviation is 61 days.  To the 
nearest percent, what percent of batteries have lifetimes longer than 
622 days? 

6 

Rosen’s scores in Chemistry this semester were rather inconsistent: 
100, 85, 55, 95, 75, 100.   
For this population, how many scores are within one standard deviation 
of the mean? 
 

7 

A group of 324 students has a mean age of 14.6 years with a standard 
deviation of 0.6 years.  The ages are normally distributed.  How many 
students are younger than 14.9 years?  Express answer to the nearest 
student? 

8 

Battery lifetime is normally distributed for large samples.  The mean 
lifetime is 500 days and the standard deviation is 61 days.  To the 
nearest percent, what percent of batteries have lifetimes longer than 
683 days? 

9 

Peter’s scores in Chemistry this semester were rather inconsistent: 
300, 385, 355, 395, 375, 300.   
For this population, how many scores are within one standard deviation 
of the mean? 
 

10 

A group of 256 students has a mean age of 10.2 years with a standard 
deviation of 0.8 years.  The ages are normally distributed.  How many 
students are younger than 10.6 years?  Express answer to the nearest 
student? 

 
 
 
 


